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INFORMATION CIRCULAR N°.  10 
 

Subject:  Ninety-fourth Session (maritime) International Labour Conference 
 
1.  The ninety-fourth session of the International Labour Conference will be held at the Palais des 

Nations from 07 to 23 February 2006 and Group meetings will precede this on the 6th of February 
2006.  

 
2.   High-ranking officials and many delegates will be attending this event at the United Nations Office 

at Geneva. Vehicular and pedestrian access to and movement within the Palais grounds are likely 
to be difficult. During this session, some parts of the Palais might also be temporarily declared 
“high security areas”. 

 
3. Some car parks will be reserved for the above conference, as follows: 

 

- From 06 to 23 February:  All of P-3 and P-5 parking lots. 

- Exceptionally, staff members may park in the Cour d’honneur (Armillary Sphere). 
Cars must be parked diagonally to the kerb. Members of Permanent Missions may 
park in the places reserved for them: 

-  P-10 parking lot in front of door 40 

-  Level B of the underground garage (E Building) 

-  The “Cour du Secrétariat” by door 6 
 
4.   The arrangements for access to the Palais will not change: 
 

-  The Pregny gate will be open 24 hours a day. 
-  The Railway gate will be open between 7 a.m. and 7 p.m. on working days only. 
-  The Place des Nations gate will be open to pedestrians between 8 a.m. and 7 p.m. and, at 

other - times, with the magnetic card. 
 
5. It would be appreciated if everyone would cooperate by complying with the traffic signs and the 

instructions of the Security and Safety Section. Cars which are parked in such a way as to 
obstruct traffic or cause a risk of accidents are liable to be removed by outside companies at the 
owners’ expense. 

 
 

(Signed) Aminata S. Djermakoye 
Director, Division of Administration 

GE.06-00187 


